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Introduction of Purpose

The Illinois SACWIS system will have an interface that is an export of data from SACWIS to private agencies.  The purpose of this committee is to design and develop the interface based on the over-riding goal of helping private agencies manage their business. 

Working Assumptions

· Access to data by POS agencies will be based on agency security to the data and the assignment of the case to the agency.  Each agency should only get information that is related to their clients.

· Workers will complete case management work in the SACWIS system.  The “official” case file will be maintained within SACWIS.  

· The data will be provided in a standard file format.  The data will be provided in one or more files.  POS agencies will have access to a data dictionary.

· The frequency of downloading is important.  Some data is needed by private agencies within 24 hours of entry into SACWIS.  Other information may be provided less frequently.

· The amount of data included in the interface needs to be defined.  It may be anything up to 100% of data / what is seen in the system.  There is a possibility that only newly recorded information will be included in the frequent downloads of data.

· If some functionality or data fields are added to SACWIS over time, this data should be added to the interface download.

· System performance, for DCFS and POS agencies, has to be considered in all decisions.

· POS agencies want to explore reporting capabilities, particularly ad hoc reporting, from wherever the data resides.  This may be from the data warehouse or the terminal server.

· There are questions about access to data for cases that are transferred between agencies or closed in one private agency and opened in another private agency.  Year-end reports and COA follow-up requirement may warrant access to data after a private agency has closed a case.  PAS agencies will have access to all data for their cases up to the point of case transfer.

Next meeting:  February 13, 2001, 2 – 4 p.m., at River Forest

